MoCo Board Meeting
            Tuesday 08/5/14, 5:30 p.m.
           Morristown Library
Approved: 8/19/14

Board members present: Peter Christie (presiding), Cheryl Hartt, Peter Merrill, Susanna Keefer, Jackie Cassino (arrive 5:44PM)
Board members absent: Tim Sargent, Davis Koier, Jack Pickett, Susan Titterton

Call to order:  PC called the meeting to order at 5:44 p.m.

AGENDA

1. Minutes from 07/29/2014 board meeting.  Motion to approve minutes, as written, was made by CH, seconded by PM, passed with all in favor.

2. Review and agree (or otherwise) PC paper on contact with major funders – (ALL).  PC led discussion regarding general discussion/review of contact with major funders memo (see Appendix below):
--Agreed that as an investment in the coop is clearly more akin to a donation, we now need to refine our message about the Co-op benefits to the community as a whole. 
--CH to draft a general “Why a Co-op in Morrisville?” message.  Board to participate in a “dry run” of the messaging at either a separate meeting or an extended Board meeting (to be scheduled). 
--Agreed to select from the list of potential major “funders” individuals that have knowledge of the community’s capacity to contribute the funds. Informal contact will be made with these individuals to get their views on the feasibility of raising what we need from the community. 
--Discussion regarding the appropriate “MoCo team” to attend these meetings. Key points mentioned: 1) Small numbers; 2) Pro-forma/numbers knowledgeable; and 3) Co-op passionate.  It was agreed we need to be flexible and decide who will attend on a case-by-case basis. 
--Discussion regarding the need to enlist professional services (e.g. Christine Graham)-at which point will her services be of most value?  PC will follow up with Christine Graham to determine service costs, availability, and at what point in the process she would be of most use to us.  
--Discussion regarding defining the message for charitable donations-would it be most beneficial to commit to a downtown location to encourage donations?   Board members present generally agreed that, essentially, our ability to raise equity will be enhanced by publicly committing to a downtown location.  Agreed to put this forward at next meeting when it is hoped more BOD members will be present.


3. Approve candidates and terms for BOD elections (CH) CH led discussion recapping potential candidates.  Formal motion postponed to next meeting once all 3 candidates have confirmed.

4. Update on projects 
(i) Identify other startups in area. Still in process. PC will report via email. (See Appendix below)
(ii) Capital raising in Morrisville area: Again, still in process and PC will follow up via email.
(iii) Use of CFNE tax-deductible donations (TS/PM) –PM led discussion.  PM will speak with Phil Lapp (from our accounting firm) to determine appropriate next steps. Will follow up via email. PC commented that our increasing acceptance that the investments in the coop may have more of the characteristics of a donation make settling this item vital.

5. [bookmark: _GoBack]Status of pro forma –PM PM led discussion.  Current version Board has (model was generating negative cash balance) has been revised.  PM worked with CFNE to create a “bankable” version by increasing the Preferred Shares and decreasing debt that carries current cost.  PM has also set up meeting with David Silverman and CFNE to determine what their minimum underwriting standards are. 
 
6. Next Meeting: August 19th

Motion to adjourn:  SK made motion to adjourn; PM seconded; all in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:01 p.m.

APPENDIX #1
Contact with Funders – P Christie.
August 3rd 2014.

As the minutes of the last meeting reflect I undertook to put a suggested program for contact with potential major community funders. I understand this to be a preliminary sounding with potential funders of possible community support rather than actually seeking funds at this point.
The timetable agreed provided that we would start conversations after August 8th. I have the sense some (and I may be among the ‘some’!) feel that to be an excessively aggressive timetable. I suspect we all feel a sense of urgency about moving forward but I also suspect we all agree that should not be at the expense of a ‘good’ job. I suggest we assess when to move once we are in agreement on how to approach possible funders.
I put forward for debate a contact program with the following elements:
· It seems to be common wisdom that any major capital campaign will only work if one first gets on board a small number of large funders. The 80%/20% rule has been mentioned (20% of funders provide 80% of funds). I recall CDS has talked about 30% of the funds needing to come from key funders. For the moment let us assume we need to raise $1,250K from funders. I am sure there are no ‘right’ answers but broadly it seems we probably need to raise around $600K from funders putting up over $25K. We would then need to raise another $650K from smaller contributors, which may be no small task. 650 contributions at $1000?
In any event the idea is we will meet with key potential contributors to get their views whether this is doable in this community. We need to build a short list of people to whom we will make a preliminary approach – maybe 5 to 10 people?
Lauren Philie is looking at other funding efforts in the community and this may throw more light on this.
· Ideally we should meet funders individually or possibly in small groups if that appears to be likely to work better. Recognizing we are not planning to ask for specific support but rather an assessment of the community’s probable support level meeting with small groups may be appropriate. I doubt it will be appropriate when we are actually asking for funds. 
· Since the purpose is to ask for their assessment of the community capacity it is my view we do not need to be in a position to go into too much detail on the pro forma. It will give a general idea (hopefully worst case) of what is required. It is my view that no major funder is likely to be driven much by relatively small differences in estimates of outcomes. Funders will be funding because they believe a coop is good for Morrisville and has a fair chance of surviving.
· I believe being able to show other recent startups succeeding in our region will be powerful. So far Maggie’s research is not turning up much. That is a separate agenda item for Tuesday. 
· Most BOD members supplied the names of potential major funders. I shall make one list (there is a bit of duplication, as one would expect). We then need to choose our first 5 or 10 people to talk to as above. In no case will an approach be made to a potential funder without discussing it fully with the BOD member who put their name forward and that BOD member, if they wish, will be included in the approach.
· I propose we have a core group of the same people from MOCO at each funder meeting, to ensure a consistent story and feed back. As noted above our team may also include the BOD member who proposed the funder. We must also avoid heavily outnumbering the funder. The minutes of our last meeting suggest I would be a core member of our team. I am not sure that is right. I think PM, as the one most familiar with the pro forma, should be at all meetings (if he is willing). Adding me may make too many. Further the purpose is to assess viability of our fund raising. It may be better that others do this. We need to discuss this.
· Clearly raising funds of this magnitude from the community is a big challenge. I think we need to discuss professional help. I am not sure how much support CDS can provide. Both River Arts and Copley have spoken very highly of Christine Graham here in Vermont. Given a concern about spending too much money at this early stage of feasibility it may be felt that at this stage we can go it alone, revisiting the issue when and if we move into the phase of actually raising funds. Again, we need to discuss. 

APPENDIX #2
Results of Co-op Research as of 8/5—Maggie Cleary

Out of the names of co-op start-ups that I have been able to obtain from Bonnie Hudspeth (NFCA) fitting our criteria of 2,500-10,000 sq. ft. and having opened in the last 2-10 years:

1. Stone Valley Community Market- on Main St in Poultney VT. This one would probably be our best bet for information. The GM has emailed me back, and is interested in sharing information in a phone conversation, but has asked if we can wait a couple of weeks as she is having staffing issues and seems to be under a fair amount of stress through August. I wrote back, conveying our sense of urgency. Our urgency does not translate into her urgency, however, so we'll see how that goes. 

2. Old Creamery Co-op- Cunnington, MA. This is a conversion from an existing small independently owned store to a co-op. Probably doesn’t have too much value to our study.

3. McCusker's Market (Franklin Community Co-op)- Shelburne Falls, MA. This was a pre-existing natural food store that was bought by a well-established neighboring co-op (in operation since 1977). Again, I'm not sure this has much value to us for our study.

4. The Local Beet- Chester, CT. This co-op has gone under. I have reached out to the contact info provided on their website, but am not holding my breath for a response.

No word back from Bill Gessner, who I reached out to last Wednesday (July 30). And I may still hear back from Stuart Reid or Suzi Carter at FCI. I reached out to them last Wednesday, but Suzi is on vacation for a week.

I have also reached out to the Warren Co-op and the St. Johnsbury Co-op, as they are smaller sized co-ops in the area. I’m not sure when St. Johnsbury opened its doors. I have not heard back from either co-op yet. Warren has posted their 2008 business plan on their website for anyone to access.

That is all so far. 







		



